
DESCRIPTIVE REPORT MEMO

September 02, 2022

MEMORANDUM FOR: Pacific Hydrographic Branch

FROM: Report prepared by PHB on behalf of field unit
Mark Crosley
Executive Director, Florida Inland Navigation District

SUBJECT: Submission of Survey W00566

The purpose of this survey was to determine the general bathymetric conditions of the Intracoastal
Waterway Channel (ICWW).  The survey was prepared for the Florida Inland Navigation District
by a contracted field unit.

Six MBES grids, all with 1 meter resolutions, were provided to the Pacific Hydrographic Branch via
the External Source Data Team.

All soundings were reduced to Mean Lower Low Water using VDatum. The horizontal datum for
this project is North American Datum of 1983 (NAD 83). The projection used for this project is
Universal Transverse Mercator (UTM) Zone 17.

The data provider sent data as a point shapefile. The point shapefile for each county was exported to
a csv file. The csv files were used as inputs in VDatum to convert the horizontal coordinate system
from NAD83 State Plane Florida East (0901) in US Feet to NAD83 UTM17 in meters. The shifted
XYZ outputs were then imported into CARIS Base Editor as point cloud csar files. The info file
used to convert the XYZ data used a -0.3048 multiplier on the Z column to change the sign from -
to + and convert units from feet to meters. Each of the csar files were checked for egregious fliers
which were removed using subset editor, and then used as inputs for creating csar grids. The XYZ
points included areas of evenly spaced gridded points and randomly spaced point clouds. Grid
resolution was determined by measuring coarsest spacing between gridded point soundings. Each
csar grid was visually inspected for areas of interpolation and none were found.

All data were reviewed for DTONs and none were identified in this survey.

Florida Inland Navigation District acquired the data outlined in this report. Additional
documentation from the data provider may be attached to this report.


